## **LEPC (Local Emergency Planning Committee)**

June 9, 2022

7:45 AM

The following members were present: Jim Lintz, Mark Hartman, Mike Linde, Craig Hindle, Susan Anderson, Steve Esser.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Lintz at 7:48 AM.

Emergency Management Director, Steve Esser, updated the Commission regarding various grant funding options. Esser noted the current deadline for the hazard mitigation plan has expired and he is hopeful that the Black Hills Council will be able to help with this matter for the upcoming year.

Esser noted that hazmat training exercises with fire departments on both sides of Custer County will take place.

Esser also stated that Black Hills Electric Company informed his department that there is a regulator spill due to vandalism; the DNR was also notified and the spill has been cleaned. Esser noted various locations that have chemical storage on hand have filed location addresses. Those include Simon Construction, McGas, Burlington Northern Railroad and Golden West. Esser has received two closure letters for completed projects, as well as notice regarding a motor oil release spill from Angel White Trucking.

Discussion was held regarding holding quarterly LEPC meetings in order to stay current.

With no further business, Mark Hartman moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:53; seconded by Linde; vote taken, all aye; motion carried.

–3ím Lintz, Chairman

Karbara

Attest: Barbara Cox, Deputy Auditor